
Appointment and accreditation of UCU Safety Rep (s) 
Dear *insert name

Congratulations on becoming a UCU Health and Safety rep!
This letter is notification that you are now recognised to act as a health and safety representative on behalf of UCU members. If you have yet to inform your employer that you are now a UCU Safety rep there are model letters attached to the bottom of this letter for you and your branch to adapt and use. Letters 1 or 2 are to be sent to the employer when UCU appoints a safety representative(s) requesting time off to train amongst other things so that accreditation can be sought.  It may be that, where there is a specified term of office, a re-notification may be necessary even where the same representative continues. 

The safety representative’s ‘constituency’ can be whatever we decide. It could be all members of staff in academic and academic-related posts throughout the institution; a specific department; a whole campus; a building; a floor in a building etc. We need to ensure adequate levels of representation, so when deciding on constituencies, the Branch/LA should consider numbers of staff, nature of the work carried out, number of locations where members work etc.  If we only have one safety rep in an institution, that rep’s constituency must be the whole of the institution.

Once this is done, the representative(s) appointed assume all the functions set out in the Safety Representatives and Safety Committees (SRSC) Regulations 1977, and can expect the employer to provide paid time-off during working hours to carry out your role, time off to attend the necessary training, facilities and assistance.  The Regulations booklet is available for download at:  www.tuc.org.uk/extras/brownbook.pdf if you haven’t already got one.

More information, see the H&S Factsheets on the UCU website for easy guides to functions, facilities, consultation requirements etc www.ucu.org.uk/index.cfm?articleid=2424. 
UCU sees the health, safety & welfare of its members as one of its highest priorities, and is encouraging Branches and local associations to develop a network of safety representatives in every college and university. Only by developing a comprehensive and effective workplace organisation can we ensure that the toll of injuries and ill-health still common amongst staff is reduced and finally eliminated.

Best wishes

Insert name
Regional Official

[image: image1.jpg]University and College Union




 MACROBUTTON NoMacro [Your address here] 
 MACROBUTTON  AcceptAllChangesInDoc [name/address of HR/Personnel] 
 MACROBUTTON NoMacro [Click here to insert date] 
Dear  MACROBUTTON  AcceptAllChangesInDoc [Insert name] 
Safety Representatives and Safety Committees Regulations 
Notification of appointment and training of UCU Safety Representative

This is to notify you in accordance with the provisions of the SRSCR Regulation 3(2) that the (Name of institution Branch/LA) of the University and College Union has appointed (name of the safety rep) as the safety representative for all academic and academic-related staff employed in/at (constituency) within (Name of institution) with effect from (date) until further notice.

The Approved Code of Practice to the Safety Representatives and Safety Committees Regulations, Paragraph 33, requires employers to permit safety representatives to attend a basic training course as soon as possible after appointment.  The next suitable course is *Insert Name of course on *Dates of courses in *Location of course. 

The course is designed to allow safety reps to fulfil their functions as a safety rep according to the aforementioned regulation.  Further details can be provided if required. I would be grateful if the relevant cover/workload reduction for the duration of the course be put in place, with regard to (name of the safety rep’s) teaching and administrative duties.

I understand that time off to attend the above training will not reasonably be refused however I would appreciate a response in writing within 2 weeks.

Yours sincerely
 MACROBUTTON NoMacro [Click here and type name] , Secretary,  MACROBUTTON NoMacro [UCU branch/LA] 
Cc:H&S Department, Reps HoD for information, UCU Regional Office/support


 MACROBUTTON  AcceptAllChangesInDoc [name/address of HR/Personnel] 
 MACROBUTTON NoMacro [Click here to insert date] 
Dear  MACROBUTTON  AcceptAllChangesInDoc [Insert name] 
Safety Representatives and Safety Committees Regulations SI 500 1977
Notification of appointment of UCU Safety Representatives

This is to notify you in accordance with the provisions of the SRSCR Regulation 3(2) that the (Name of institution Branch/LA) of the University and College Union has appointed the following persons as the safety representatives for all academic and academic-related staff employed at (Name of institution) within the stated constituencies, with effect from (date) until further notice.

	Name of safety representative
	Constituency represented

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


The Approved Code of Practice to the Safety Representatives and Safety Committees Regulations, Paragraph 33, requires employers to permit safety representatives to attend a basic training course as soon as possible after appointment. The next suitable course is *Insert Name of course on *Dates of courses in *Location of course. 
The course is designed to allow safety reps to fulfil their functions as a safety rep according to the aforementioned regulation.  Further details can be provided if required. I would be grateful if the relevant cover/workload reduction for the duration of the course be put in place, with regard to (name of the safety rep’s) teaching and administrative duties.

I understand that time off to attend the above training will not reasonably be refused however I would appreciate a response in writing within 2 weeks.

Yours sincerely
 MACROBUTTON NoMacro [Your address here] 
 MACROBUTTON NoMacro [Click here and type name] , Secretary,  MACROBUTTON NoMacro [UCU branch/LA] Cc:H&S Department, Reps HoD for information, UCU Regional Office/support































